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Date: November 30, 2023                
For ACTION _X___  

For INFORMATION ____ 
 
FROM:  MeChale’ Johnson, Director of Pupil Transportation and Fleet Management 
 

THROUGH: Dr. Alicia Hart, PMP, Chief Operating Officer 
  Melanie Kay-Wyatt, Ed.D., Interim Superintendent of Schools 

 

TO:  The Honorable Michelle Rief, Chair, and 

Members of the Alexandria City School Board 

 

TOPIC:  Right of Way Agreement between ACPS and Virginia Electric and Power Company 
  dba Dominion Energy Virginia 
 
ACPS 2025 STRATEGIC PLAN GOAL:  
Goal 3: Student Accessibility and Support 
Goal 4: Strategic Resource Allocation 

 
SY 2023-2024 PRIORITY AREA:  
N/A 
 
FY 2024 BUDGET PRIORITY:  
Transportation 
 
SUMMARY: 
In March 2021, the City of Alexandria, Dominion Energy Virginia and ACPS finalized a right-of-way 
agreement (“Easement”) for the installation of charging stations at 3540 Wheeler Avenue, Alexandria, 
VA (the “Property”).  As of February 2023, ACPS and Dominion Energy Virginia reached an agreement as 
it relates to continued participation in the electric bus program in which Dominion Energy is providing 
an additional ten (10) charging stations for the upcoming delivery of ten (10) additional electric buses. 
The additional ten (10) charging stations will be installed by Dominion Energy at no cost to ACPS. Any 
construction or changes to school property must be approved by the School Board. 

 
DETAILS: 
To finalize the agreement between the City of Alexandria, Dominion Energy Virginia, and ACPS, 
the right-of-way agreement (“Easement”) requires wet initials and signatures (with notary) 
from the School Board and City of Alexandria. 
 
BACKGROUND: 
ACPS was selected as one (1) of sixteen (16) school districts accepted into the Dominion Energy 
Electric School Bus Pilot Program. Dominion Energy Virginia paid for and installed the necessary 
charging station(s) for the five (5) original electric buses. Alexandria City School Board, dba 
Alexandria City Public Schools applied for and was granted the opportunity to participate in the 
initial phase of a new electric vehicle school bus deployment program sponsored by, and 
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operated in conjunction with, Dominion Energy Virginia, in collaboration with the Virginia 
Department of Education. Originally, 34 Virginia school divisions applied. Only 16 school 
districts were accepted, including ACPS. EV school buses will provide significant benefits to 
ACPS as they operate emission-free, use no fossil fuels, reduce noise levels, and save money in 
operating and maintenance costs, which are estimated to be $6,125 per bus per year. The 
Program stipulates the use of Saf-T-Liner C2 Jouley electric Thomas Built School Buses with 
Sonny Merryman, Inc. as the sole provider. In return, Dominion Energy Virginia is able to utilize 
the EV school buses as a grid resource by storing additional energy in the bus batteries and 
drawing upon them, as needed. Dominion’s contributions will result in direct cost savings to the 
Division.  
 
RECOMMENDATION: 
The Superintendent recommends that the School Board approve and signs the Right of Way 
Agreement between ACPS and Dominion Energy Virginia.  
 
IMPACT: 
N/A 
 
ATTACHMENTS:  

1. Right of Way Agreement 
 

REFERENCES: 
N/A 
 
CONTACT:  MeChale’ Johnson, mechale.johnson@acps.k12.va.us  
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